August 21, 1963

\

Mr. Virgil Harrington
Area Director

Bureau of Indian Affairs
Federal Building
Muskogee, Oklahoma

Dear Mr. Harrington:

Recently, as | was checking the Bureau of Indian Affairs budget for 1964,
and the activities to be supported innthe state of Oklahoma, | looked at
the total and at the categories and wondered what it all mesat in terms
of progress of the Indlan in Oklahoma, or progress of the federal gover-
nment in living up to its responsibilities for the Indians In the state.

We checked with the Bureau in Washington. Both Commissioner Nance and
Grahmm Holmes, who was acting as deputy commissioner today, said real
progress Is being made in Oklahoma, but referred me to you for a clearer
picture of where we are, what we have accompl ished and what we need to
accomplish In the programs for your area.

To be more specific, we're budgeting $6,348,000 in Oklahoma “Education and
welfare Services" in 1964. What is your area doing in that category? How
many schools are operated? Wwhat kind of welfare and guldance servides will
you provide, for how many people? How much growth has there been In reloca-
tion and adult vocational training?

what's ahead in your area for ''resources management," for which Oklahoma is
allotted $3,138,089 in 1964, for 'construction," of which the state gets
$607,380; and '‘road construction' at $960,031.

As a member of the Appropriations Committee, | like to understaad the
practical results of the money Congress votes, and itds easiest to under~
stand in connection with what goes on in my own state.

If possible, | would like to get some comparative material on progress or
changes Iin emphasis this year over last year, as well as on eccomplishments.
what they have bere is mostly boller plate stuff and what | want is what's
happening to and for real people, with examples.
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| would appreciate your help, if tMsA isn't too big an order. | also
am writing to the Anadarko area director. : :

Sincerely yours,

A. S. Mike Monroney, USS



IN REPLY REFER TO:

UNITED STATES A
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR >
¢ BUREAU OF INDIVAI“\{A'AEEEﬁ??j

ANADARKO AREA OFFICE
Anadarko, Oklahoma

AUG 2 61963

Hon. A. S. Mike Monroney
United States Senate
Washington, D. C.

Dear Senator Monroney:

This will acknowledge receipt of your letter of August 21, 1963
wherein you request information regarding Federal programs for
the Indians of Western Oklahoma.

We have just been advised that Area Director Towle will not report
for duty in the Anadarko Area until September 7, 1963 at which time
the information you requested will be furnished your office.

Thank you for your interest in the welfare of the Indians of this
Area.

Sincerely

. .. Gardner
Acting Area Director






